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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  

 
The trip to Newquay in the half term was a great success and enjoyed by the staff and children. A full report is in this week’s 
newsletter. 
 
The Year 11s’ hard work continues as they finish their penultimate week of GCSEs and the Year 10 mock exams continue 
next week. 
 
Have a great weekend 
 
Take Care 
 

Mr Alexander 
 

 

UPCOMING DATES 

 
Monday 13th June 
 
Tuesday 14th June 
 
 
Thursday 16th June 
 

 
Year 10 Cricket Match, Oxted and Limpsfield Cricket Club 
 
Year 7 SEND Parents’ and Carers’ Evening  
Year 8 Cricket Match, Oxted School  
 
Year 8 District Athletics, Caterham School 

 

SPOTLIGHT 
 

YEAR 7 
 

Alfie Johnson for his commitment to catching up and completing his homework! He is 
attending homework club after school and comes with a huge smile, a positive attitude and 
the determination to do his best and achieve the success he deserves. Fantastic work Alfie, 
well done! 
 
YEAR 8 
 
Callum Jones and Griffin McGrath for their resilience. Boris Borisov and Elizabeth Gardner for 
their continued hard work in French. Unfortunately, there was an error made in the report 
regarding the Active Surrey Trip in the previous newsletter. It was Francesca Atherfold who showed the Commonwealth 
values at this event. We apologise for any confusion or upset this may have caused. 
 
 

YEAR 9 
 
Ben O'Reilly for being the only person to recognise the song played in "Heardle'. Maddy Haymes for always following the 
school values and for getting numerous achievement points this week. Frankie Lynn for organising sports day teams! 
Tamia Quantick for a beautiful monochrome portrait of her friend. Well done Tamia! Poppy Scott for consistently trying 
hard and excellent behaviour day in, day out. Zaine Brathwaite for being selected for an interview for a house leadership 
role. Emma Dewar-Smith for volunteering to organise our girls sports day team. Alisha Adam who has over 350 
achievement points. A massive total! Well done Alisha! 
 
YEAR 10 
 
Lily Stanton for excellent motivation. 
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ARTIST OF THE WEEK 

 
TAMIA QUANTICK 
 
Tamia has made this beautiful study of her friend. Tamia has been focusing on 
working on a large scale and in acrylic paint with an attempt to capture light and 
texture. A super achievement, well done! 
 

   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NEWQUAY TRIP 2022 

 
During half term, we had the pleasure of taking 63 Year 8s to Newquay for the annual watersports trip. After a very smooth 
trip down to Cornwall we kick started the activities with some Body Boarding and Surfing on Fistral Beach. The sun shone 
all afternoon and after an early start you would have thought that the children would have welcomed an early night!! I think 
the adrenaline of the day and excitement for some who had not been away from home before kicked in and they finally fell 
asleep at around 10pm. 
 
A 7.30am knock on the door woke the children to another 
beautiful day, this time to Porthtowan Beach that was 
about an hour away. The sea was great for Body Boarding 
as the waves were ‘messy’, however this proved much 
trickier when trying to stand up on a surfboard. All the 
children did incredibly well though and persevered with 
some success! Once we got back to the hotel we had a 
lovely dinner and went down to the beach for some games 
and chill time. They were still so energetic!! 
 

Wednesday met us with a wakeup call consisting of some 
teachers trying to sing ‘Everybody’s Going Surfing’ and 
some cloud. After a hearty three-course breakfast we 
jumped on the coach again to Swanpool Beach where we 
took part in some Coasteering, Paddle Boarding, Sailing 
and Kayaking!                                                                    

 
 
The children were incredibly brave when it came to jumping off rocks 
into the sea, and although they were very cold, they all put everything 
into the experience and seemed to thoroughly enjoy themselves. There 
were some excellent games being played on the giant paddle board 
and kayaks and the sun finally came out early afternoon, similarly to Mr 
Brown coming out of his kayak! Again we popped to the beach for a 
couple of hours in the evening where it was so lovely watching the 
children play on the beach. Lights out was definitely getting a little bit 
quieter by this point! 

 
 
 



NEWQUAY TRIP 2022 (Cont.) 

 
Thursday was our last day and probably the warmest. It was another trip 
down to Fistral Beach in the morning for some more surfing. The waves 
were a lot kinder to the surfers this time but unfortunately, no good for body 
boarding, therefore the team put on some great beach games instead. Back 
to the hotel for a traditional Cornish Pasty before we headed home on the 
coach. The journey was definitely a lot quieter on the way home! 
 
I must say, all the children were amazing! From taking part in every activity, 
enjoying every challenge as well as their behaviour, it made our jobs so much 
easier as teachers and allowed us to have the best four days away in the sun.  
 
 
 

 
 
Thank you to all of the staff who gave up their time to allow the trip to run so smoothly. Mr Brown, Mrs Chevalier, Mrs Parker, 
Mr Emerson, Mr Hamilton and Mr Miles. 
                                                          
There will be another Newquay trip going for the current Year 7s 
the same time next year so please keep an eye out for notices 
regarding this. 
 
Mrs Corder 

 
 
 



WATERSPORTS 

 
Our first session got off to a great start with all children ready on time 
and excited to depart.  After locating the changing rooms and a talk 
with the lead instructors we headed over to get kitted out with our 
wetsuits and buoyancy aids.  It took a couple of changes for some 
but we all managed to get them on without too much of an 
effort!  This is no mean feat.   
 
We then split into our activity groups for a briefing before getting on 
the water.  Those doing dinghy and windsurfing got the power boats 
out to pontoons further away.  The kayakers got straight in on the 
action, sliding in from the pontoon.   
 
The weather stayed dry for those of us on land, and for those of us 
who managed to avoid falling in.  A few of us weren't so lucky and 
were in the cold lake within minutes!  Others decided to fall in on 
purpose - crazy people!  
 
It was a session of learning the basics and getting used to being on the water.  Everyone came out with a smile on their face 
and hopefully looking forward to the session next week.  Well done to you all! 
 
Thank you to all parents and carers who came to watch.  It was lovely to see so many of you.  You are always welcome!   
Please may we ask that if you are taking your child home with you that you inform a member of staff before you leave. 
   
Please remind the children to bring some shoes they can wear in the water next week.   

 
Mrs Jones 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
INTER-COUNTY ATHLETICS 

 
Inter-County Athletics - Saturday 11th June 2022. 
 
Good luck to these star athletes who qualified for the Inter-County Athletics competition by winning their event at the 
District meet last half term!  We can't wait to hear how you get on. 
 
William Allinson 
Lily Woodhams 
Ava Madsen 
Oliver Elmes 
Samuel Stapley 
 
Special mention to Imogen Wheeler who also qualified but has had to pull out due to injury.  Next year is your year! 

 
PE Department 

 
 



YEAR 8 CRICKET 

 
The Year 8 cricket team 
travelled to Riddlesdown 
Collegiate in the second 
round of the Surrey County 
Cup following their excellent 
first win round over 
Oakwood School.  
 

Reigate lost the toss and 
was forced to bat first. We 
lost a wicket early on that 
saw Josh dismissed but 
managed to steady the ship 
after for the next few overs. 
Fred came in and retired on 
30 after an excellent batting 
display hitting four 4s and a 
6, mopping up with a few 
singles here and there. 
Syed came in and scored 8 
before being bowled out. 
Sam in at 5 to replace him and shortly after Fred’s retirement Jack was caught out. Ted was in and out within a couple of 
overs scoring 10. Ben arrived on the scene, who miraculously scored 23 runs. Along with Sam’s 25 and a few extras  here 
and there Reigate finished their innings 124-4.  
 

Riddlesdown came in and started off well with their opening batsmen scoring 59 runs in the first half of the innings, very 
much on pace to chase us down. One of the opening batsman retired and then the wickets started to flow. We took 3 wickets 
in 3 overs with some excellent bowling and fielding on display. From there the wickets started to fall and Riddlesdown 
finished on a very respectable 103-9.  Reigate is through to the next round of the Surrey County Cup.  
 

Wickets from:  
Sam x2  
George x2  
Rooshan x2 
Dylan x1  
Ben x1 
(Batsman 1 retired)  
 

Player of the Match: Fred for an excellent batting display retiring on 30 runs.  
 
Mr Webb 
 

 

SUGGESTED READS 

 
Each week we feature a book that may appeal to secondary school age pupils. 
The Lie Tree - Frances Hardinge a Victorian gothic murder mystery with 
some creepy twists. Whilst investigating the mysterious death of her father, 
14-year-old Faith discovers the Lie Tree. A tree which feeds on lies and bears 
fruit that reveals the secrets of others. Faith begins to discover a whole world 
of secrets and mysteries in this gripping novel.  
 

 
 
Suitable for age 12+  

 
 



50 YEARS OF PRIDE 

 

 

 
 

 
NOTICES 

 

                                            
James in Year 9 will be selling ice-lollies outside the school’s front entrance on 
Fridays after school. The cost is £1 per ice-lolly. James is fundraising with the 
Scouts for his trip to Korea next year for the 25th World Scout Jamboree. 

 
 



SCHOOL SUMMER SHOW 

 

 

 



TWELVE 15 MENU  

 

    
On rare occasions due to supply issues we might need to adjust the menus slightly at short notice 

 



 

EDUCAKE 

 
Congratulations to the following children who have 
answered the most questions on Educake. 

 

 
 

 

27th May – 10th June 
 

 
Year 7  

 

Naren Muraleetharan 
Sophia O'Donohue 
Ryandeep Bhole 

Harry Francis 
Tosia Maksymiuk 

Rayha Zanab 
Leah Guscott 
Tom Barham 

Frankie Nicolotti Marcoz 
Ethan Mulhern 

 

 
Year 8 

 
Tyler Giles 

Eddie Walker 
Boris Borisov 
Jacoby Elliott 
Lilly Seymour 

Sude Aylar-Smith 
Francesca Atherfold 

Kiara Pavaday 
Alfie Oates 

Elissia Reynolds 

 
Year 9 

 
Charlie Marsden 
Louise Ayub-Batt 
Lulietta Bramham 

Tasmia Ali 
Dominic Jacques 

Joe Rolaston 
Max Handley 
Abigail Softley 

Zoe Smith 
Pearl Lau 

 
Year 10 

 
Charlie Trussler 

Luke Bartley 
Nandini Joshi 
Emma Shaw 

Catelyn Morrow 
Sue-Catherene Chitiza 

Matty Stevens 
James Delany 

Maya Chan 
Sophia Ellis Rampertab 

 
Year 11 

 
Gwendolyn Sheehan 
Christian Larbi-Yeboa 

Megan Thomas 
Freya Pearce 
Eleanor March 
Kelcie Powell 
Emily Gobin 

Eva Grist 
Maya Gayubas 

Matthew Sarjantson 

 

HEGARTYMATHS 

 
Congratulations to the following children who have clocked 
up the most learning hours on HegartyMaths. 

 
 

 

27th May –10th June Top Correct Answers 
 

 
Year 7 

 

Nikolai Donciu 
Betsy Richardson 
Ryandeep Bhole 

Sophia O'Donohue 
Ruby Taylor 

Rebecca Odhams 
Aliza Codd 

Phoenix Woodford 
Rachel Coxon 

Ruby Kelly 

 
Year 8 

 

Anya Shakya 
Laural Regnard 

Angela Libin 
Boris Borisov 

Stella Jaschinski 
Hannah Butterfield 
Thomas Harrison 
Summer Cusden 
Grace Cresswell 

Isla Stock 

 
Year 9 

 

Maddy Haymes 
Cayden Addison 

Lee-Marvin Agbonifo 
Alister Millar 

Imogen Hedges 
Lily Hall-Brennan 
Louise Ayub-Batt 
Evie Pawlowicz 

Daisy Wells 
Leland Rose 

 
Year 10 

 
Samuel Stapley 
Lizzie Shepherd 

Evie Lord 
Freddie Ruby 
Dylan Gould 
Grace Weids 

Charlie Barham 
Jaimie Murray 

Lily Woodhams 
Amelia Hawley 

 
Year 11 

 

Samuel Kitchen 
Alex Cheung 
Chloe Fegan 

Eva Smallman 
Finley Dixon 

Gwendolyn Sheehan 
Ruby Finnigan 
Paris Watson 
Albion Hysa 
Amal Bazzar 

 

CAREERS 

 

 
Our Reigate School website has a Careers Section which contains lots of useful information regarding college open events, 
up and coming careers events at School, details regarding apprenticeships and how to search and apply for them along with 
links to useful websites. Below are some other very useful websites which have plenty of information regarding further 
education, apprenticeships and careers choices plus interview techniques and many other tips. The library also has lots of 
Careers Resources and books for the children to use. When using the Morrisby platform please use the Reigate School 
Code when signing up: MC94232M  
 
 

    

www.barclayslifeskills.com www.apprenticeships.org.uk www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk www.icould.com 

  

                                  www.morrisby.com  
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EAST SURREY COLLEGE 
  
 
East Surrey College have just launched Book a Tour to give 
prospective students, parents and guardians the flexibility to 
discover more about East Surrey College at a time that suits 
them. 
 
Every Tuesday, they will be offering personalised, small-group, 30-minute facilities tours 
at four different timeslots throughout the day.  
  
The tours provide a general overview of the College, highlighting their state-of the-art 
facilities.  
 

Tour times available: 10:30-11:00 // 13:00-13:30 // 16:30-17:00 // 17:30-18:00 
 
To book a tour please visit:  
https://www.esc.ac.uk/about-esc/events/book-a-tour 

 

Saturday 11 June 2022 
East Surrey College, 10:00-12:30 

Students can pre-register online at www.esc.ac.uk 
 

Our Open Event is for students who are still undecided as to their school leaving progression route as well as those who’d 
simply like to take another look around the College. 

We have a huge range of 16-18 and 19+ courses, T Levels, Apprenticeships and University Level courses to choose 
from. There’s something for everyone! 

Students can: 

 Hear the Principal's Welcome Talk, the Apprenticeship Talk, the T Levels Talk and a Higher Education Talk 

 Chat 1:1 with our tutors across a range of full-time and part-time courses 

 Enjoy a guided tour of our state-of-the-art facilities 

 Discover more about Apprenticeships, Higher Education and T Levels 

 Speak to specialist advisers to discuss Additional Learning Support 

 Talk to our finance and bursary advisers for up-to-date advice on financial support options 

To find out more about this event or how we can support your school and your students, please contact Tom Barnes, 
Head of School Liaison, by email: tbarnes@esc.ac.uk 

East Surrey College, Gatton Point, London Road, Redhill, Surrey RH1 2JX 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 10 Reigate College Taster Day – 27th June 2022 – 9.00am to 3.30pm 
Year 10 East Surrey College Taster Day – 12th July 2022 - 12.30pm to 4.00pm 

 
 

https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.esc.ac.uk%2Fabout-esc%2Fevents%2Fbook-a-tour&data=04%7C01%7CTBarnes%40esc.ac.uk%7Cc513b882f17949d1ef4b08da1b950f46%7C3e74430b842d49019ac90bcf99231ca9%7C0%7C0%7C637852624292215443%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=U2JSp%2Fvc%2Ffghyq%2FJeJFfhzWj5up0CWRD4v4oBNxWfXw%3D&reserved=0
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RUN REIGATE TEEN 5K RACE 

 
The Lucy Rayner Foundation have collaborated with Run Reigate to be the headline charity for the 2022 event and to launch 
the first ever 11-16 Teen 5K race.  The foundation is a charity that does much to support children and family in the local 
community and is dear to our hearts. 
 
It is proven that being active physically also helps to maintain good emotional wellbeing and positive mental health, important 
for us to be successful in our daily lives.  
 
There are limited spaces for the Teen Race and The Lucy Rayner Foundation have been in touch with us to ask if any 
Reigate School children would like to take part.  The race is due to take place on 18th September 2022. Sign-ups will have: 
 

- A 5k single loop, close road route 
- Dedicated start for ‘Teens’ aged 11-16 
- Great Teen medal offers 
- And of course, a medal and running buff to wear on the day 

 
Those who choose to run specifically for the Lucy Rayner Foundation will also receive a Lucy Rayner Foundation T-shirt. 
 
So, from Year 7-Year 11, if you are interested in taking part, follow the next steps below from the Lucy Rayner Foundation.  
 
 

 



YMCA EAST SURREY 

 
 

 
 
 



YMCA EAST SURREY 

 
 

 

 



REIGATE SCHOOL GOVERNORS MEETINGS 
 

The Reigate School Governors meetings for this academic year will take place on the following dates; 
 

 29th June 2022  
 

 

SAFEGUARDING 
 

Please visit the school website https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/ to access our safeguarding pages for guidance, 
support and signposting.  
 

We have a comprehensive outline of our Reigate School Early Help offer, which is designed to help families access key 
services when support is first needed. 
 

If you have any concerns, questions or would like advice surrounding any aspect of safeguarding please contact the school 
and ask to speak to a member of the safeguarding team. 

 

SAFEGUARDING 
 

 

 

Thinkuknow is an education programme from the National Crime Agency’s CEOP Command.  
Since 2006, Thinkuknow has been keeping children and young people safe by providing 
education about sexual abuse and sexual exploitation.  Thinkuknow is unique.  It is 
underpinned by the latest intelligence about child sex offending from CEOP Command.  
Thinkuknow aims to ensure that everyone has access to this practical information – children, 
young people, their parents and carers and the professionals who work with them.  Alongside 
the Thinkuknow website the programme provides educational resources, including films, 
cartoons and lesson plans, to help parent/carers and professionals raise young people’s 
awareness.   https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk 
 

 

CHATHEALTH SERVICE 

 
For children aged between 11 and 19 there is a ChatHealth Service 
available provided by the Surrey School Nursing Service. 

 

For more information please visit the website  
https://childrenshealthsurrey.nhs.uk/ChatHealth 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

IMMUNISATIONS 

 
The Children and Family Health Surrey Immunisation Team will 
be returning to Reigate School to continue to offer Year 9 
Diphtheria/Tetanus/Polio final school booster and the 
Meningococcal ACWY vaccination. The next date provided by 
the Immunisation Team is; 
 
 

 Tuesday 12th July 
 
 
Please complete the e-consent form for your child’s vaccination at: www.surreyimmunisations.co.uk (The school’s unique 
code/URN number is SR145217 which you will need to enter on the consent form). 
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NOTICES 
 

Thinking of Teaching? Why not spend a day in school….. 
 

“A teacher affects eternity; he can never tell where his influence stops” Henry Adams 
 

Each year, Reigate School takes on a number of trainee teachers to complete their placements. The main provider of 
these is the excellent i2i Teaching Partnership SCITT. i2i is based out of Weydon School in Farnham, with training hubs at 
Weydon School and Reigate School, and trains over 50 teachers across all curriculum subjects. 
 

If you, or someone you know, is thinking about teaching but are perhaps not sure if it is the right career for you, the best 
thing you can do is to come into school, meet the teachers, trainees and students, observe some lessons and get a feel for 
school life. 
 

i2i run an excellent School Experience Programme which offers the chance to observe teaching and pastoral work, and 
the opportunity to talk to teachers about day-to-day life in a school. To find out more about the programme and book a 
place, please contact Tammy Cresswell (tcresswell@i2ipartnership.co.uk). Further information is available on the i2i 
website https://www.i2ipartnership.co.uk/ 
 

Transform, Lead, Inspire - Teach 
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